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Oct. 23, 2020 
 

CITY EVENTS 
 

UPCOMING PUBLIC CITY MEETINGS  
 

 City Council Policy Meeting – 2:30 p.m. Tuesday, Oct. 27. Please click on the City Council Meetings 

link for meeting participation information.   

 Drought Pipeline Project – 9:00 a.m. Wednesday, Oct. 28. Please click on the Notice of Public Meeting 

link for meeting participation information. 

 Zoning and Adjustment Hearing – 9:00 a.m. & 1:30 p.m. Thursday, Oct. 29. Please click on the Notice 

of Public Meeting link for meeting participation information. 

 Drought Pipeline Project – 6:30 p.m. Thursday, Oct. 29. Please click on the Notice of Public Meeting 
link for meeting participation information. 

 
 
 

City Council meetings are live on Cox Cable Channel 11 and streamed live on 
https://www.phoenix.gov/phxtv and facebook.com/cityofphoenix.   

To view written or video instructions for meeting participation, please visit 
https://www.phoenix.gov/cityclerk/publicmeetings/city-council-meetings  

Past City Council meetings are posted to YouTube at http://www.youtube.com/cityofphoenixaz.  

 
 

 
 
DISTRICT 1 EVENTS:  
 

DISTRICT 1 COMMUNITY MEETINGS   
  

Please continue to check here for updates on future District 1 community events. 
 

https://www.phoenix.gov/cityclerk/publicmeetings/city-council-meetings
https://www.phoenix.gov/cityclerk/publicmeetings/notices
https://www.phoenix.gov/cityclerksite/PublicMeetings/201022002.pdf
https://www.phoenix.gov/cityclerksite/PublicMeetings/201022002.pdf
https://www.phoenix.gov/cityclerk/publicmeetings/notices
https://www.phoenix.gov/phxtv
https://www.phoenix.gov/cityclerk/publicmeetings/city-council-meetings
http://www.youtube.com/cityofphoenixaz
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CITY NEWS & EVENTS:  

Phoenix COVID-19 Testing Blitz  

 
Mobile Van Testing 
 
Saturday, Oct. 24 
Mountain View Community Center 
1104 E. Grovers Ave., Phoenix, 85022 
Council District 2  
6:45 a.m. – 12:15 p.m.  
Appointment required 
at: https://vincerecancer.com 
 
Tuesday, Oct. 27 
Cholla Library 
10050 N. Metro Pkwy East, Phoenix, 85051 
Council District 1 
6:45 a.m. – 12:15 p.m.  
Appointment required at: https://vincerecancer.com 
 
Community Drive-Thru Testing 
 
Saturday, Oct. 24 
Kingdom in the Valley Christian Church 
11640 N. 19th Ave., Phoenix, 85029 
Council District 3 
7:00 am – Noon.  
Register at http://equalityhealthfoundation.org/covid19 
or Text “FREE TEST” to 31996 or Call 888-587-3647 
 
For additional testing dates and locations, please visit Phoenix Testing Blitz 
 

PHOENIX OFFERS FREE FLU SHOTS 
 
With funding assistance from Maricopa County, the 

city of Phoenix, along with medical partner Passport 

Health, will offer flu shots at no cost to the 

community on Saturday, Oct. 24. No insurance is 

required to receive this service.  

Flu shots will be administered at the following 

locations and times:  

10 a.m. to 2 p.m. Saturday, Oct. 24 

El Reposo Park, 502 E. Alta Vista Road 

https://vincerecancer.com/
https://vincerecancer.com/
http://equalityhealthfoundation.org/covid19
https://www.phoenix.gov/newsroom/em-and-hs/1399
https://www.passporthealthusa.com/
https://www.passporthealthusa.com/
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Insurance is not required, but community members interested in receiving the flu shot are encouraged to pre-

register online at passporthealthusa.com/phx. 

DOMESTIC VIOLENCE AWARENESS MONTH  

 

PAINT PHOENIX PURPLE 

 
Ways to Get Involved  
 

• Read and sign a Commitment to Act, then 
display to show your support.  

• Post a picture using #PaintPHXPurple. 

• Wear purple clothing on Oct. 22. 

• Place purple ribbons on cars, etc.  

• Chang outdoor lightbulbs to purple.  

• Share information on domestic violence 
training.  

• Post domestic violence information on 
your website.  

• Donate to Arizona Coalition to End 
Sexual and Domestic Violence.  
 

 
 
 

Shadow Mountain Senior Center: Silent Auction and Gallery Show 
 
A silent auction is being held by the Shadow 
Mountain Senior Center through Oct. 30 to 
benefit victims of domestic violence. All 
proceeds from the auction will benefit the 
Arizona Coalition to End Sexual and Domestic 
(ACESDV). 
 
To place a bid, call the Shadow Mountain 
Senior Center at 602-534-2303 between 8:00 
a.m. – 5:00 p.m., Monday – Friday or email  
shadow.mountain.sc.hsd@phoenix.gov. Make 
sure to indicate the item number you wish to 
bid on. Bids will be updated each day at 8:00 
a.m. and 1:00 p.m. To view the items up for 
auction, please visit Silent Auction. 

 
 

 

https://oem.passporthealthglobal.com/ClinicSignup/Registration/MaricopaFlu/
https://paintphoenixpurple.org/
https://paintphoenixpurple.org/wp-content/uploads/2014/07/Pledge-to-Raise-final-Awareness-Certificate-Paint-Phoenix-Purple.pdf
https://www.acesdv.org/donate/
https://www.acesdv.org/donate/
https://paintphoenixpurple.org/shadow-mountain-senior-center-2020-silent-auction/
https://paintphoenixpurple.org/shadow-mountain-senior-center-2020-silent-auction/
mailto:shadow.mountain.sc.hsd@phoenix.gov
https://paintphoenixpurple.org/shadow-mountain-senior-center-2020-silent-auction/
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CITY CLERK  
 
Returning Voted Early Ballots 
 
Early ballots have been mailed to voters on the Permanent Early 
Voting List and to residents who requested them in advance for the 
Nov. 3, 2020 Election. Voters who complete their ballots are 
encouraged to return the ballot as soon as it is voted. Returning 
voted ballots as early as possible provides more time for 
signature verification and processing so that final results are 
available sooner. 
 
Early ballots must be received by Maricopa County Elections 
Department no later than 7 p.m. on Election Day, Nov. 3, 2020. Voters who place their 
voted ballot in the mail should allow for delivery time for the ballot to arrive by the deadline.  
 
It is recommended that voters mail their ballots at least 6 days before Election Day – by Oct. 27. 
Please note that a mailed ballot with a postmark of Nov. 3 or earlier will not be counted if it is received after  
7 p.m. on Election Day. 
 
Another option for voters is to drop off their voted early ballot at any designated drop box or polling location 
in Maricopa County. For specific polling and/or drop box locations and hours, please 
visit Locations.Maricopa.Vote or call Maricopa County at 602-506-1511. 
 
 

NEIGHBORHOOD SERVICES 
 

Now Open: Phoenix funds RISE Microbusiness Grant 
 

Small, neighborhood businesses are the backbone of our community, 
but they have been hit hard by COVID-19. The city of Phoenix is 
mobilizing $2 million of federal funds to be distributed to some of 
the hardest hit of the small neighborhood businesses. The newly 
announced funds for the Phoenix RISE Microbusiness Grant are 
reserved for business owners in low-and moderate-income 
households. Eligible businesses can receive up to $10,000 to help 
keep them operating during this difficult time. 
 
Nationally, nearly 13 million or approximately half of all 
microbusiness owners earn less than $50,000 annually and are 
considered low-and-moderate-income households, according to the 
Prosperity Now Washington-DC non-profit group.  

 
The city of Phoenix has contracted with LISC Phoenix to administer the fund 

and application process. Owners of businesses that have up to five employees and where the 
business owner's household falls below regional income standards. Click here to see if your income 

qualifies. These funds can be used on the business rent, utilities, payroll, supplies, marketing, or other eligible 
expenses. Click here for a full list. 

https://recorder.maricopa.gov/pollingplace/
https://www.lisc.org/phoenix/what-we-do/resources/lending-grants/rise-grant#FAQ_income
https://www.lisc.org/phoenix/what-we-do/resources/lending-grants/rise-grant#FAQ_income
https://www.lisc.org/phoenix/what-we-do/resources/lending-grants/rise-grant#FAQ_expenses
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WATER SERVICES  

Phoenix Water to Host Virtual Public Meeting Regarding 
the Drought Pipeline Project 

Phoenix Water is building new pipelines and pump stations to 
ensure all customers will have access to safe, clean, and reliable 
drinking water for generations to come. With shortages looming on 
the Colorado River, these improvements will provide a way to 
move more abundant Salt and Verde River water supplies to those 
areas at risk for shortage. Two public meeting options are available 
and the project, alignment and potential impacts to surrounding 
neighborhoods will be discussed.. 

Visit phoenix.gov/droughtpipeline to register: 

• Wednesday Oct. 28, 9:00 a.m. 

• Thursday Oct. 29, 6:30 p.m. 

 

A call-in option will be available. To request a reasonable 
accommodation be made available at these meetings, please contact 
the project staff at 602-235-2666 (TTY: 7-1-1) or 
email waterworks@phoenix.gov. Both meetings will offer the same 
information. 

Those who cannot attend the virtual public meetings are invited to 
view the meeting online. Materials will be available for viewing after 
the Oct. 28, 2020.  

STAY INFORMED: Receive regular updates on the Drought 
Pipeline Project by joining the information email list. Email your 
name, address, phone, and email address to 
waterworks@phoenix.gov to be included in the updates. 
Information provided will only be used for internal information 
purposes only. Personal information will never be provided to 
outside vendors. 

https://www.phoenix.gov/cityclerksite/PublicMeetings/201028004.pdf
http://www.phoenix.gov/droughtpipeline
mailto:waterworks@phoenix.gov
mailto:waterworks@phoenix.gov
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ENVIRONMENT AND SUSTAINABILITY  
 

City of Phoenix Seeks Input  
to Fight Climate Change 

The city of Phoenix is seeking community and 
stakeholder input on its draft Climate Action 
Plan (CAP) framework. The proposed plan will 
address the challenges posed by climate change 
and help make Phoenix the most sustainable 
desert city on the planet. 

Phoenix’s membership in the C40 network of 
cities requires the city to develop a CAP. The 
draft CAP framework includes goals and specific 
actions for reducing greenhouse gas (GHG) emissions 
from various activities categorized in three areas: Stationary Energy, 
Transportation and Waste. It also includes Phoenix-specific topics, such as Air Quality, Food 
Systems, Heat, and Water. 
 

This opportunity to develop a plan comes after Phoenix just experienced the hottest summer on record, a drier 
than normal monsoon season and smoke-filled skies from wildfires within Arizona and all along the West 
Coast. Events like these are predicted to increase in frequency over the coming decades. 

To help fight climate change, the city would like to hear the community’s thoughts on how to enhance the 
environment. There are a variety of opportunities for residents to get involved: review the draft plan 
framework, participate in virtual workshops, and submit feedback, comments or questions 
at phoenix.gov/oep/cap. Public comment is due on Dec. 31. 

STREET TRANSPORTATION  

Scan the Street for Wheels and Feet  

The city of Phoenix Street Transportation 
Department is launching a new public service 
announcement (PSA) – Scan the Street for Wheels 
and Feet. The animated PSA reminds people to be 
alert and on the lookout for the wide variety of 
people who use Phoenix streets but may not be 
driving a car. People walking, running, using 
wheelchairs or other mobility devices, riding 
bicycles, pushing strollers or riding scooters are 
sharing our streets, so be sure to Scan the Street for 
Wheels and Feet. 

 
“Scan the Streets for Wheels and Feet is part of the Street Transportation Department's Heads Up! pedestrian 
safety campaign," Street Transportation Director Kini Knudson said. “We are working to improve safety 
through engineering with the implementation of HAWK signals, flashing pedestrian beacons and high visibility 
crosswalks, but we also want to influence behavior by educating the public through these PSAs." Watch and 
share the animated public service announcement here: https://youtu.be/IhltzXheEsI. 

https://www.phoenix.gov/oep/cap
https://action.phoenix.gov/c1.pl?04d6eeea39b15935615d01b92fb386644e35c7739903957a
https://action.phoenix.gov/c1.pl?ee56c2ae2be4e041f8017f95b3f1d6b971540d301ac91465
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PARKS AND RECREATION  

The Show Goes on for 5th Annual Noche en Blanco  
Margaret T. Hance Park’s fall fundraiser set for 5-9 p.m. Saturday, Oct. 24  

The Hance Park Conservancy, a community-based organization charged with promoting and advocating for 
Margaret T. Hance Park (Hance Park), and its board of trustees have announced that the fifth edition of the 
annual signature fundraising event Noche en Blanco will proceed on the evening of Saturday, Oct. 24, 2020, 
from 5 to 9 p.m.  
 
Fashioned after Paris’ Dîner en Blanc, Noche en Blanco is downtown Phoenix’s version of the global dinner 
party phenomenon where guests are encouraged to wear white and convene at an iconic local space. In the 
four previous iterations of Noche en Blanco, that iconic local space has been Hance Park; however, the ongoing 
pressures of COVID-19 have necessitated a move to a live and interactive fundraising television production. 

Guests are encouraged to host mini Noche en Blanco dinner parties at their homes or an off-site location while 
adhering to the latest public health recommendations. Access to the production is free and guests are 
encouraged make donations and participate in the interactive event. Event guests can begin donating now and 
find more information, including the link to the livestream, by visiting nocheenblancoaz.com. 

The interactive production will highlight the Hance Park’s surrounding arts, cultural and historic landmarks. 
The showcase of multi-cultural music and dance performances will be live streamed from the main stage of 
Phoenix Center for the Arts at Hance Park. Additionally, performances by students from Arizona School for 
the Arts, The Maine rock band, Mariachi Pasion and ending with Noche en Blanco’s famous dance party grand 
finale with the headliner of the Phoenix Afrobeat Orchestra. More multi-cultural music and dance 
performances will be announced leading up to the event.  

For the development and execution of the Hance Park Master Plan, a core component of the Conservancy is 
to raise non-public funds benefiting the park. Noche en Blanco is the major fundraiser event that the 
conservancy leans on. Read the Hance Park Newsletter for more information.   

https://nocheenblancoaz.com/
https://www.phoenix.gov/parks/hancerevitalization
https://www.phoenix.gov/parkssite/Documents/PKS_Hance/Hance_Park_Newsletter_October_2020.pdf
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PARKS AND RECREATION  
 
2020 APS Electric Light Parade Will Feature a Reimagined Format  

 

For more than three decades, the APS Electric Light Parade, presented 
by the Phoenix Parks and Recreation Department, has been an event 
where families, neighborhood groups and businesses from across the 
city come together to celebrate the joy of the holiday season.  
 
Event organizers announced Thursday they will modify the production 
of this year’s 34th annual parade, which is typically held on the first 
Saturday in December and present it as a television and video stream-
only experience. Despite this temporary change, this year’s event will 
still include all the excitement and cherished traditions of the in-person 
event that attracts hundreds of thousands of spectators annually.  
 

Media partner ABC15 Arizona is scheduled to air a 60-minute special 
presentation on Sunday, Dec. 6 at 4 p.m., that will include video from the 2019 parade along 

with new content and holiday messages from community leaders and organizations.  
 
The program will re-air on ABC15 Arizona on Friday, Dec. 25, and also be broadcast on CW61 
Arizona and PHXTV (Ch. 11) during the month of December. The schedule for those broadcasts will be 
available at a later date.  The community can follow event programming updates by visiting Phoenix.gov/ELP. 
 

 

CITY MANAGER’S REPORT: 
 

Economic Development & Education 
Last week, two airlines announced they would initiate new flights to Phoenix Sky Harbor International Airport. 
On Nov. 15, Southwest Airlines will begin service to Palm Springs International Airport two to three times 
each day. On Dec. 17, American Airlines will begin new seasonal service to Loreto International Airport in 
Baja California Sur, Mexico. On Dec. 19, American Airlines will begin seasonal service to La Paz International 
Airport. Flights to both destinations are scheduled to operate through May 2.  
 
From Oct. 22 through Nov. 4, the Phoenix Convention Center will host a voting location for the November 
General Election through the Maricopa County Elections Department. Staff anticipates 1,500 attendees at the 
center, which will be available for drop-off and in-person voting. Hours of operation are available online at 
https://recorder.maricopa.gov/pollingplace. 
 
This week, Communications staff has been working to place ads promoting the COVID-19 mobile testing van 
on the displays in the checkout lanes of Bashas’ and Food City locations. In one month, the ads have been 
played 164,000 times with approximately 213,000 views.  
 
This week, Communications staff continues to highlight COVID-19 services and resources on PHXTV. 
Additionally, staff is working to produce videos highlighting small businesses who have received Coronavirus 
Relief Fund awards, Halloween safety, and anti-bullying messages for the PHXTV Classroom.  
 

https://www.phoenix.gov/parks/elp
https://www.abc15.com/
https://www.abc15.com/cw61arizona
https://www.abc15.com/cw61arizona
https://www.youtube.com/user/cityofphoenixaz
https://www.phoenix.gov/parks/elp
https://recorder.maricopa.gov/pollingplace
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On Oct. 22, Arts and Culture staff presented the third of five free “Public Art: Behind the Curtain” workshops 
in October. Artists Brad J. Goldberg, Robert Behar, and Rosario Marquadt discussed their approach to 
developing public art projects. The workshops are open to all and take place every Thursday at 10 a.m. Those 
interested can register on the Office of Arts and Culture website.  
 
This week, Arts and Culture staff continued enhancements and maintenance of the public art collection. Staff 
has completed lighting maintenance on Her Secret is Patience at Civic Space Park. They are also working with 
Parks and Recreation staff to remove graffiti at Arizona Falls, and with Public Works to coordinate lighting 
options for the Tuckey Teapot gazebo, a dispersed public art project along the bicycle path near State Route 
51 and Glendale Avenue. 
 
During the week of Oct. 12, the Phoenix Families First Resource Centers hosted 20 virtual workshops focused 
on early language, literacy, child development, early learning, parenting, and family stability. A total of 12 
families, with children up to five-years-old, participated. 
 
Social Services Delivery 
During the week of Oct. 12, Human Services staff conducted 1,981 wellness checks and delivered more than 
2,880 meals to 576 senior center members.  
 
On Oct. 14, Human Services staff held the second virtual City of Phoenix Memory Café for eight senior center 
members and their care partners in support of the City’s Dementia Friendly Initiative. The goal of Memory 
Café is to provide members with an interactive activity to stimulate their cognition and develop a support 
system of individuals with similar experiences. This week, participants recalled a childhood memory and 
enjoyed a music therapy exercise. 
 
To date, Library staff has provided curbside pickup services to more than 137,000 customers, with 
approximately 1.3 million physical library materials circulated by library cardholders.  
 
This week, in partnership with St. Mary’s Food Bank Alliance, Library staff served 695 meals to children and 
teens, ages 18 and under. The Kid’s Café program is the result of a grant from the U.S. Department of 
Agriculture administered by the Arizona Department of Education. Meals are being provided Monday through 
Saturday during curbside pickup hours at select library branches. 
 
Public Safety 
On Oct. 17, a Police Recruit Written Exam was administered at the Police Regional Academy. Results were 
provided immediately following the exam and the 25 applicants that passed were invited to submit their 
AZPOST background packet. Police recruitment remains open for applicants to register for written exams 
scheduled Oct. 29 and Nov. 6, as well as the ongoing online option. 
 
On Oct. 20, Phoenix Firefighter Bashaar Al-Khouri was awarded 2019 Firefighter of the Year for his role in 
fighting two fires in December 2019. On Dec. 15, Al-Khouri and Engine 910 responded to an apartment fire 
where he worked with his crew to rescue four trapped citizens. Then, while responding to another rapidly 
spreading apartment fire on Dec. 23, Al-Khouri played a paramount role in rescuing three people from a 
second-story balcony, where they were trapped with their egress blocked by heavy fire. Both fires were 
extremely dangerous and Firefighter Al-Khouri went above and beyond the call of duty to save lives. 
 
On Oct. 12, Fire staff hosted their first academy class since the start of the COVID-19 outbreak in Arizona. 
Class 2020-2 is comprised of 39 recruits who will be trained over the next 16 weeks, with graduation set for 
Jan. 29. 
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Neighborhoods and Livability 

This week, Sustainability staff assembled the Urban Forest Implementation Team (UFIT) to view the release 
of the new “Walk Shed” tool, which ranks every street in Phoenix for its calculated likelihood for pedestrian 
traffic based on density, nearby stores, and transit dependency, with a layer for heat vulnerability. UFIT will 
use the walkshed maps to prioritize tree planting projects in vulnerable communities. 
 
On Oct. 7, Neighborhood Services staff were awarded $369,509 in Low-Income Home Energy Assistance 
Program (LIHEAP) CARES Act Funding from the Arizona Department of Housing. These funds allow staff 
to assist low-income households, prioritizing services for residents above 60-years-old, people with disabilities, 
and families with children at or below 5-years-old. Staff plans to assist approximately 49 households to prevent, 
prepare for, or respond to home energy needs surrounding the COVID-19 pandemic.  
 
During the week of Oct. 12, Parks and Recreation staff hosted three tournaments at sports complexes citywide, 
serving 62 different teams. Staff hosted 71 allocations and on flat-land athletic fields citywide and scheduled 
82 maintenance staff for 328 hours to conduct secondary cleaning on adjacent restrooms. During the week of 
Oct. 19, staff is currently scheduled to host 71 allocations and four tournaments at sports complexes so far. 
 
In October, Parks and Recreation staff will host two Halloween events. On Oct. 24, staff will hold Drive Thru 
Boo at Paseo Highlands Park with 30 trunk-or-treat cars and City partners on-site to distribute candy and hold 
free giveaways while supplies last. On Oct. 5  
 
30, the same event will be held at Maryvale Park. Each event is expected to host families in vehicles to come 
through and enjoy the festivities. Staff, volunteers, and members of the public in attendance are required to 
remain socially distanced, wear masks, and follow all Center for Disease Control and local guidelines to mitigate 
the spread of COVID-19. 
 
During the week of Oct. 12, Parks and Recreation staff began the recertification process for lifeguards who 
intend to return for the 2021 season. Currently, 107 returning employees have received information to begin 
the online course. The first in-water skills session will take place on Oct. 16. During the in-water sessions, 
lifeguards will demonstrate their competencies completing rescue skills necessary to become a lifeguard. 
 
Infrastructure 
On Oct. 15, the extended voter registration deadline was reached in Arizona. Since the last citywide election in 
August 2019, 94,903 additional voters have registered in Phoenix, bringing the total number of Phoenix 
registered voters to approximately 859,556. 
 
On Oct. 28 and 29, Water Services staff will host virtual public meetings on the Drought Pipeline Project from 
State Route 51 to Bell Road, to update residents on the construction schedule, potential impacts and what to 
expect. Both meetings will offer the same information and attendees are encouraged to register in advance at 
phoenix.gov/droughtpipeline.  
 
On Oct. 12, rebuilt traffic signals were activated at the intersections of 5th Avenue and Van Buren Street and 
5th Avenue and Adams Street as part of the 3rd and 5th Avenues improvement project. These signals will 
facilitate the new two-way lane assignment between these intersections and accommodate new bus routes. 

 
 

https://www.phoenix.gov/waterservices/droughtpipeline
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COUNCIL DISTRICT 1 NEWS AND INITIATIVES  
 

 

September 2020 Report 

Street View features updates and information on district 

specific and citywide initiatives from the Street 

Transportation Department. This report covers the period 

from Aug. 29 through Sept. 25. 

Street Right-of-Way Landscape Maintenance  

Crews maintained the landscaped areas within the street 

right-of-way listed below. This work typically includes 

weed and trash removal and landscape pruning. This helps 

provide a safe environment for the public and enhances 

the image of the city’s streets. For more information about 

the street right-of-way landscape maintenance program, 

visit phoenix.gov/streets/ROWlandscape.  

1. 35th Ave. and Bell Road  

Roadway Repair Work  

Street maintenance crews completed significant roadway 

repairs at the following locations in District 1:  

2. 4232 W. Misty Willow Lane 
3. 65th Lane and Dynamite Blvd.  
4. 33rd Ave. and Union Hills Drive 
5. 43rd Ave. and Marco Polo Drive 
 
Drainage Construction  

As part of routine maintenance, crews inspect for 

obstructions, clear vegetation, and make repairs to keep 

flow lines open. Crews performed maintenance, 

construction, or repair work at the following locations in 

D1:  

6. 3431 W. Mountain View Road 

7. Happy Valley Road., 49th Ave. to 51st Ave.  

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

https://www.phoenix.gov/streets/ROWlandscape
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PARKS AND RECREATION 

 

Boofest, Other Fall Events Offered as Drive-Thru Activities 

The Phoenix Parks and Recreation Department’s popular Boofest event, held each October in Paseo Highlands 
Park, will be presented as a free, socially distanced, drive-thru experience on Saturday. See below for event 
details.  

The department will host three additional free, drive-thru trick-or-treat events this month. Details about each 
event are available on the Parks and Recreation Department’s Fall Special Events webpage. All event 
participants are asked to wear a mask or face covering and follow physical distancing guidelines. Attendees 
must remain in their vehicle at all times and walk-ins will not be accepted. 

Community members are advised to follow Centers for Disease Control (CDC) guidelines for trick-or-

treating and attending fall-themed events this year.  

Drive-Thru Boofest 

Saturday, Oct. 24  

6:00 to 9:00 p.m. 

Paseo Highlands Parks  

3435 W. Pinnacle Peak Road 

Phoenix, 85027 

Attend the free, socially distanced, drive-thru version of this annual fall festival in the parking lot of Paseo 

Highlands Park. Decorate your vehicle and show off your costume. Event staff will hand out candy bags while 

supplies last. The event will also include a Virtual Costume Contest. For more information call 602-534-4754 

or view the following flyers.  

https://www.phoenix.gov/parks/special-events/fall-events
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/daily-life-coping/holidays/halloween.html
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/daily-life-coping/holidays/halloween.html
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PHOENIX BOO FEST  
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WATER SERVICES  
 

Phoenix Water has been delivering clean, reliable water 
supplies to homes, businesses, industries, and other 
area customers for more than 100 years. Our successes 
have come from engaging our customers in planning 
for our water supply needs and promoting the 
responsible use of water. Do your part every day to be 
#PHXWaterSmart!  

 
Valuing water means valuing our future. When it comes to 
conserving water, small adjustments can have a big impact. Conserve water with ideas from 
100+ water-saving tips. Visit Be Water Smart to learn more about water conservation. 
 
 

NEWS & EVENTS FROM AROUND THE DISTRICT: 

WASHINGTON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL DISTRICT NEWS  
 

 

 

New listings updated 

often! 

 

Apply today at 

jobs.wesdschools.org  

 

Questions:  

contact Jen at 

jobs@wesdschools.org  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.phoenix.gov/waterservices/watercloud
https://twitter.com/hashtag/PHXWaterSmart?src=hashtag_click
https://wateruseitwisely.com/100-ways-to-conserve/
https://www.phoenix.gov/waterservices/bewatersmart
https://jobs.wesdschools.org/
mailto:jobs@wesdschools.org
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DEER VALLEY UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT NEWS  

To register, please visit ValleDelSol or call 602-258-6797. 

https://www.valledelsol.com/
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GREAT CHARITIES TO DONATE TO: 
 
 
 

ARIZONA HUMANE SOCIETY  
http://www.azhumane.org/get-involved/give-now/  
  
CHILDHELP: 2120 N. Central Ave #130, Phoenix, AZ 85004 
https://www.childhelp.org/ 602- 271-4500 
 
PHOENIX CENTER FOR THE ARTS Love the arts? Want to help ensure that the programming 
we offer here at the center continues for generations to come? Please visit: 
https://phoenixcenterforthearts.org/support/ 
 
ANTHEM PETS Animal Rescue: A Voice for the Voiceless  
http://anthempets.org/ 480-287-3542 
 
ARIZONA PAWS & CLAWS www.azpawsandclaws.com  
 
FETCH FOUNDATION: please go to the following site: www.fetchfoundation.com/Newsflash/the-
fido-bag-program  
 
M.A.I.N. What We Do - M.A.I.N. - Medical Animals In Need, Dog Rescue in  
Phoenix Arizona Kelly Ferreira 480-245-9203 President / Medical Animals In Need 
www.medicalanimalsinneed.com Together we save lives! 
 
MINI MIGHTY MUTTS for more information, contact Angie Crouse at 480-304-5654 or 
info@minimightymutts.com  Also check out our website at www.minimightymutts.com  Mini Mighty 
Mutts is a 501(c) 3 organization.  We rescue the underdog!  
 
OPERATION CARE FOOD BANK located in North Phoenix, a non-profit Christian organization 
committed to helping those in need with food and clothing.  For additional information, please call 602-
866-0135, or email info@operationcarefoodbank.org. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.azhumane.org/get-involved/give-now/
https://www.childhelp.org/
https://phoenixcenterforthearts.org/support/
http://anthempets.org/
http://www.azpawsandclaws.com/
http://www.fetchfoundation.com/Newsflash/the-fido-bag-program
http://www.fetchfoundation.com/Newsflash/the-fido-bag-program
http://www.medicalanimalsinneed.com/
mailto:info@minimightymutts.com
http://www.minimightymutts.com/
mailto:info@operationcarefoodbank.org
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